
I have been operating a business in Seaside for the past 14 years. My business has been completely shut 
down since March due to COVID-19 and stay-at-home orders. I submitted my UI application on April 03 
and was later given instructions to change this to a PUA application on April 28th. The website shows 
the first 5 weeks of submissions were received but still not processed. Every claim I've submitted after 
April 25 does not show up on the system. The past two weeks of submissions I made did not give me a 
confirmation number and the instructions do not match the actual PUA weekly form that I'm being 
given. I received an email on May 22 stating that the initial application had been received, but that's all 
I've heard or seen in the past 10 weeks. I'm spending what little money I have left on essentials while all 
my bills are two months behind, soon to be three months behind. 
 
Thank you,  
Michael J. Merrill 
985 N WAHANNA RD 
Seaside, OR 97138 
 


